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August 2017
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Dates for your diary:





Calendar for full school year coming soon





September





1st - Meet the Teacher 2.45-3.15pm


4th – Parent Council AGM, 7pm


14th – Families Connect coffee morning


20th – Dalguise Parent Meeting 6pm


21st – Families Connect 1


28th– Families Connect 2





October





3rd – Sharing Learning Afternoon 1.45pm (all parents)


4th – Nursery Powerful Play 10.30-12.00 or 2.00-3.30


5th – Families Connect 3


6th – Harvest Assembly P5/4 & Celebrating Success Assembly


9th-15th October - HOLIDAY











Keep up to date with us on:





Facebook


� @BorestonePrimarySchool





�


@BorestoneP





Website


�


� HYPERLINK "https://blogs.glowscotland.org.uk/st/borestoneprimary/" �https://blogs.glowscotland.org.uk/st/borestoneprimary/�











Dear Parents and Carers,





Welcome to all our new families and welcome back to returners, I hope you’ve had a lovely summer. Thank you for ensuring that children are so smartly dressed in school uniform, they look great.  Please help us by ensuring that your child’s name is on all their belongings so that they can be returned promptly if lost. Red sweatshirts without names all look the same!





We hope you can join us on Friday afternoon for an opportunity to meet your child’s new teacher and find out a bit about how they’ll be learning this year.  We have another very exciting year of learning planned!





Staffing News





We are delighted to welcome a number of new staff to Borestone Primary.                     


           ��
           ��
�
Mr Adam Henderson, P7 class teacher�
Miss Shona Black, P4 class teacher�
�
           ��
             ��
�
Miss Paula McIntyre, P5 class teacher�
Mrs Sheena McDougall, SLA�
�
             ��
             ��
�
Miss Vivien Henderson, SLA�
Mrs Alison Poole, ECE (Nursery)�
�






�





Staff Charter





In the first two weeks of term, all classes have a focus on school values, expectations and rights and responsibilities. Each class develops their own “Class Charter” which is displayed in the classroom.  On our first day of term we consulted with all 36 staff and we developed a “Staff Charter” which sums up key elements we think are important to us as a team.  





Meet the Teacher





�





Friday 1st September 


2.45-3.15pm





Come along to find out a little about class expectations and how your child will be learning this year. This is a time for general information about the class as a whole, not for discussion about your child as an individual.  Individual parent appointments are offered in November and February.





More staffing news





Not new to school, but in different role, Miss Sewell is now Principal Teacher.  She will still be class teacher for P3.





Mrs Fiona McFarlane, who has been a Support for Learning Assistant at Borestone for a number of years, is now our Family Link Worker.  You may well have already met her out and about in the playground getting to know new parents.





Mrs McFarlane will be working with children and families from nursery to P7, supporting family engagement and providing a wider range of opportunities than we have previously had available.











Healthy Snacks – The A-Team


The 'A(pple) Team' have organised a reward system for healthy snacks.  All children will be awarded a special dojo point for bringing a healthy snack instead of a sugary snack for break everyday.  Children who earn 5 in a week will receive a house token and the class with the most Healthy Snack dojo points will receive a class reward at the end of the month.  


We hope that you will agree that this is a very important habit to teach our young ones and after the P7 presentations at our Health Event we realise it is also cost effective too.


� HYPERLINK "http://www.spiritearthawakening.com/health-fitness/20-winning-reasons-eat-fruit" ���





Nursery News





Nursery staff are delighted to welcome back all returning children and families.  We also welcome Alison Poole, ECE, to our team as a key worker with Red Group.  Alison is job sharing with Susan Wynne, working Wednesday afternoons, and all day Thursdays and Fridays.  We are also looking forward to welcoming and getting to know our new children and families.  Parents and carers are always encouraged to participate in the life of the nursery and a parent volunteer calendar is displayed in the entrance foyer.  Please speak to a member of staff or add your name to the timetable if you would like to help out.





During the first weeks of term we are focusing on getting to know our new friends, sharing or learning nursery routines and exploring the story of the Three Little Pigs.  Children have already listened to the story, begun to build their own houses and are role playing inside and outside.  We are still looking for props, such as straw, house bricks and old mobile phones – please hand these in if you have any spare!





Nursery children participate in gym at least once each week.  Getting changed allows them to practice their independence skills.  Please remember to leave a gym bag on their peg with a change of shorts, t-shirt and gym shoes.





Date for diary – our first Powerful Play for all parents and carers is Wednesday 4 October 2017, 10.30am-12pm for morning children and 2-3.30pm for afternoon children.











Digital Learning





We have exciting plans this year to develop digital learning in our school.  Last year a team of staff, parents and children worked on our new Digital Learning strategy and are looking forward to putting the plans into motion.





We will be looking to appoint a new team of digital leaders again this year.  The digital leaders will receive training to develop their own digital skills and to support the staff and pupils in our school with digital learning.  Additionally we will also have a group of Digitars (2 children from each class) who will be trained by the Digital Leaders and will support their peers in their own class and maintain the school website.  





The school is also very fortunate to have bought in 30 new chrome books, which means that we can now have two classes using a class set of computers at a time.  Children from nursery to P7 will be using these to do a variety of traditional digital tasks but will also be developing their computational thinking skills.  There are five key techniques to computational thinking - decomposition, pattern recognition, abstraction, algorithm and debugging.  To find out more type the following link into your address bar.  � HYPERLINK "http://bit.ly/2xysfLu" �http://bit.ly/2xysfLu�





Additionally, classes this year will become bloggers, either as a class, or with their very own blogs in the upper school.  We will share links to these as they become available.











School Improvement Plan





Our School Improvement Plan (SIP) for 2017-18 is now available on our school website.  It details key priorities for the coming year.  More detailed action plans are underway.  We will keep you posted about progress towards our targets throughout the year.





Our evaluation of progress in last session’s SIP is detailed in our Standards and Quality Report 2016-17 which is also on our website.





Both of these are in the Parent Zone section of our website under School Documents.





If you would like paper copies of either of these, please let us know.





Health and Safety





At assembly today we have reminded children of how to keep themselves safe in school. This included:


Safe journeys to and from school, including crossing at new junction by laundrette


How to access first-aider if they or a friend are hurt


Importance of walking, not running when inside the school building


Handing in mobile phones at the school office on arrival in school


No children in school car park, staff access only











Reminders





Can you please support us by remembering to:





Ensure all your child’s belongings, including clothing have their name marked on.


Not use staff car park.


Call the school in the morning to let us know if your child is going to be absent.


Use Parentpay to pay for school meals, excursions etc.


Ensure your child has PE kit in school every day.


Provide a small healthy snack for break.








Families Connect





Next week Mrs McFarlane and Mr McLean will be attending training to run a new programme called Families Connect. The focus of the programme is working with parents of children in P1 & P2 to support them in supporting their child with:





Literacy and language development


Numeracy


Emotional development





Workshops involve parents and children working together.


Look out for more information very soon!











Parent and Family Support Team





The Parent and Family Support Team in Stirling is


committed to providing support to ensure all children in Stirling get the best start in life.





We understand that family life can be difficult at


times and our aim is to offer support to families


within the community with children aged from birth


to 18 years.





For more information please contact your Health Visitor,


Education staff member or your local Parenting Coordinator





Email parenting@stirling.gov.uk or phone 


01786 233214


�


 





Parent Council





Dear Borestone Parent, 





A big welcome back to school and a special welcome to the new P1 children and their families! We hope you have all had a relaxing summer and are ready for a new school year.





Our Parent Council is an active group of parents, with lots of plans and ideas for 2017-18. As always we are keen to attract new members to our parent council. If you think you might be interested in becoming a Member of the Parent Council please do join us at our next meeting or get in touch via e-mail. As a Member of the Parent Council you provide a voice for all parents at Borestone Primary School on issues that are important to us and our children. The Parent Council plans to meet 7 times over the year, on a Monday evening 7:00-8:30pm: meeting dates for 2017/18 are published in the school calendar. 





The first meeting of our Parent Council will be the Borestone Parent Council Annual General Meeting (AGM) on Monday 4th September, 7:00-8:30pm in School, to which all parents and carers with children at Borestone Primary School are very warmly invited. The AGM will include a report on the activities of the Parent Council during 2016/17 and the election of Parent Council Members and Office Bearers.





We will continue to use the school newsletter to keep you informed. If you would like to find out more about our activities or have any questions, comments or suggestions then please do email us, or contact us via Facebook or Twitter. We are keen to hear your thoughts and suggestions.


Thank you for supporting Borestone Parent Council.





Lucy Fraser





Follow us on:


Twitter: � HYPERLINK "https://twitter.com/BorestoneParent" \t "_blank" �@BorestoneParent�


Facebook: www.facebook.com/BorestoneParents


Email us at: � HYPERLINK "mailto:borestonepc@gmail.com" \t "_blank" �borestonepc@gmail.com�








